## TUSCALOOSA COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING

MAY 18, 2016

TUSCALOOSA COUNTY \$
STATE OF ALABAMA \$

This being the date and hour to which the Tuscaloosa County Commission adjourned, the County Commission met pursuant to such adjournment with Probate Judge W. Hardy McCollum presiding as Chairman. The following members were present:

Stan Acker Jerry Tingle Mark C. Nelson Reginald Murray

Commissioner Jerry Tingle moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve the warrants issued to cover Tuscaloosa County's expenditures for April 2016.

Exhibit 5-1, Page

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve the County bank depositories list.

Exhibit 5-2, Page

Commissioner Reginald Murray's motion to execute a contract with McGiffert and Associates for the evaluation of the Fosters Waste Water Treatment Plant was seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson and passed on a three-to-two vote with Commissioner Stan Acker and Commissioner Jerry Tingle casting the NAY votes.

Exhibit 5-3, Pages

Upon request by PARA Director Gary Minor, Commissioner Reginald Murray moved to approve a \$370,000.00 funding request to PARA for renovations to the McDonald Hughes Community Center, construction of a tornado shelter at the center and the provision of additional playground equipment at the center. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Stan Acker. After discussion, Commissioner Stan Acker withdrew his second and the Commission agreed to schedule a work session to further discuss this funding request and other matters.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Jerry Tingle, the County Commission voted unanimously to accept a recommendation by Tuscaloosa One Place and instruct the Engineering Department to improve the condition of Scruggs Lane to make it easily accessible for emergency vehicles.

Exhibit 5-4, Pages

Commissioner Mark C. Nelson moved, seconded by Commissioner Stan Acker, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve a funding request of \$15,000.00 from the District 3 discretionary fund for a partial match of grant funding to the Hagler Volunteer Fire Department for a pumper tanker truck.

Exhibit 5-5, Page

There being no further business to come before the Tuscaloosa County Commission, the meeting adjourned to Wednesday, June 1, 2016.

W. Hardy McCollum Judge of Probate and Chairman Tuscaloosa County Commission

Stan Agkor

Stan Acker Commissioner - District I

Jerry Tingle Commissioner - District II

Mark C. Nelson
Commissioner - District III

Daving I d. Marray

Reginald Murray Commissioner - District IV